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General Club Meeting Tuesday the 20th of November 2012
Bendigo Club Rooms – Tom Flood Sports Centre
Open to committee and all club members
Welcome and Apologies
Members were welcomed and the meeting declared open at 7:22pm
Present: Jo Wall, Shaun Quayle, , Kingsley Morse-McNabb, Gareth Baker, Pete Carr, , Danie Murell John Harvey, Dave Mac, , Gary Lewis
Apologies: Ron McCulloch, Rob McCormack, Toby Parkinson, John Harvey
	Motion
	Moved
	Seconded

	“Accept the apologies”
	Dave
	Muzz


Minutes of previous meeting held 2/08/2011
	Motion
	Moved
	Seconded

	“Minutes of the meeting held at Shaun’s Place 21/11/2011, be accepted as a true, accurate record of the meeting”
	Gareth
	Shaun


Business arising from previous minutes
	Items
	Motion
	Moved
	Seconded

	National Champion Recognition
	Pete drafted a letter to Terry Schintler. Pete will deliver the letter to Terry.
	Kingsley
	Gareth

	Single Speed Series
	On going organisation is being undertaken by Kingsley.
	
	


Correspondence in 
A couple of email address updated onto our club members database.
Correspondence out
Reports
Presidents report
Shaun attended the presidents meeting down in Melbourne, 2 changes to constitution were made and a date set for the next meeting. Shaun would like to see us have a Bendigo MTB club membership which is not attached to MTBA.
Treasurer’s report
Gaz circulated the treasurers report. Moved : Kingsley Seconded: Gareth
Other committee members report
General Business


Meeting Closed
Meeting closed at 9:01pm 
Next Meeting
General Meeting – Tuesday 29th of January 2012 @ the Bendigo Cycling Club Rooms.
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Why revamp the clubs logo?

1. Our website is often first point of contact, a crisp impression leaves a good impression.

2. Looking professional instils a sense of confidence and belief with our contacts.

3. Aid in the design of website, emails and other correspondence.

4. One size and type of logo limits documentation capabilities

Key Issues

1. Current logo (especially text) is fuzzy.

2. Logo can only be used against a white background.

3. The square nature of the current logo limits basic graphic design rules.

Proposal

1. The committee decides whether or not to get the current logo redone or to develop a new image.

2. The revamped/new logo is made against a white and transparent background.

Getting it done

There are two options to getting the work done:

1. Ask a local club member who has skills in this area to come up with a proposal/minimum payment.

2. Source some one from Design Crowd to do the work for fixed cost (http://logo.designcrowd.com.au/ ).

Epic  Committee Club Minutes 10th Dec 201date 28th April 2013
	Agenda Item
	Notes
	Action 

	sponsorship

camping

track

logo

advertising

permits

timing

venue

Website

 budget

t shirt 
Entry Zone

Prizes and medals
	andie hoare sponsorship Muz to follow up andie and anaconda  

needs to be advertised better send email out with new date 

50, 100, 150 & 15. km.need too make track longer

re adapt the old logoapproach jack

mtbvic website, has been booked for Feb mar and April

bgo city, police, parks, coliban need to be applied for

timing kirst lined up

scout camp booked, have looked at it, good venue, parking is an issue, accommodation at $15 head to go on entry zone

Gareth updated website, need for a news paper

entry costs. 

15km  $20

50km $70

100km $95

150km $100 50 riders only 9hr limit trophies for finishers.

 approach easy sees reading printing, cost depends on colours, 

same categories  as 2012 Rohin so that our event can be loaded up

men and women x 6 medals. 
categories
Cash prizes – 1st = $1000 2nd $500 3rd $25include fossil fuel category  
Product prizes from sponsors.
	ageement on categories. track mapped and on website.

muzz to follow up with jaci 

john to follow up with rob faull done $100 rotourburn, Google search, 

john formalise map of track for event. looked at it again.

check russ yes

draft done by gareth need to get up soon

john will contact Rohin and forward details. Get a link through to the club website.

john to follow up with Rohin Adams entry zone. 

	Flyers and promotion
	Email to previous entrants needs to go out before the end of June. email amb  enduro  article on event gazines with date for event.  
	 will send email out  just need to get the logo sorted and wait until it has been loaded on EntryZone.

	
	
	

	Permits
	John was going to email the form off to the authorities
	John will follow up with ??

	First Aid
	Todd needs to be locked in.
	

	announcer
	
	

	Catering coffee van
	Steve Spencers to cater and do coffee.
	Muz to get in contact with Steve and let him know dates and predicted numbers??

	Toilets
Race director
PA System
	one for checkpoint end of water race

john  to be director?

	need to check venue. 

follow up muz

	
	
	

	Commissaire
	ant to follow up.
	??

	MC
	
	contact Rich Grant and give him the dates.


next meeting: January 31 Thursday  Ron's shed  7.00
Agenda Item�
Notes�
Action/Date�
�
Membership categories, membership drive �
Motion: To introduce a general club membership which is non MTBA. There will be no entitlements for racing and a participation licence will still be required for social rides. The club will provide these members with regular communication, newsletters and opportunities to be involved in with club events. 


Moved: Dave  Seconded: Muzz�
Dave will investigate other clubs application forms and see if we can adapt an existing form.�
�
Spring Gully Committee Meeting�
I attended the committee meeting for the Spring Gully Rec Reserve tonight which went really well. Rod Fyffe was there and is still very supportive. In my report I mentioned the person (no name mentioned) who complained about the track construction and went straight to Kevin Gibbon and Jacinta Allen without talking to us or PV. The secretary of the committee, Peter Allen was surprised that his daughter Jacinta had not mentioned it to him.... 


Anyway, my idea now is to apply for funding through the � HYPERLINK "http://www.dse.vic.gov.au/communitiesfornature"��Communities for Nature Grants� to help rehabilitate the tracks we close down. The grants are up to $10,000 and we could use it to purchase plants and guards as well as some machine hire to rip bars in the tracks to divert water off. The committee immediately pledged a letter of support to help with the application. I also suggested that we might try to involve the local community in the planting day to help us out and give them some ownership of the project. The Spring Gully Primary School rep on the committee immediately promised the involvement of their students – up to 350 of them! 


So, as a rough concept if we can secure this grant we could shoot for a rehab working bee on National Tree Day next year (Sunday 28th July, or the schools NTD on Friday 26th July). 


�
�
�
Incorporation�
Vote will occur tomorrow night at the Christmas race brake up. 


While pairs are being organised we will gather members. We will mark off our list who is in attendance and set the motion to become incorporated. This will moved and seconded.


4 main positions for committee


President, Vice President, Treasurer, Secretary.





The model rules require application for membership must apply in writing and accept the rules of the club. 


We can amend the rules and or make a recommendation to MTBA to change this ruling. We would need some form where members can tick the box to accept the rules of the club. Club rules could be displayed on the website.





Motion: The name of the incorporated association will be Bendigo Mountain Bike Club Incorporated. 


We would like to adapt the wording for the model rules to be as follows;  


To apply to become a member of the association, a person must submit an application through a committee approved online facility stating that the person.


Moved: Shaun Seconded: Kingsley





Statement of purposes were agreed to by committee members.�
Shaun will follow up with Una about the online acceptance of club rules.�
�
Xmas Break up Organisation�
1hr race in pairs.


Phil has program to pair riders up. 


Incorporation vote


Kids Race – insurance/race licence for kids?? The club will cover the cost of participation licence for the kids.


The novice track will be used for the race.


BBQ Dave has ordered 150 snags. 10 loaves bread Kingsley will get sauce and onions and gas bottle.�
�
�
Revamp of club logo (Gareth)�
Gareth presented a proposal for getting the logo redone.


We are happy go forward with getting a proposal out there to make the change. �
Gareth will pilot the proposal and come back some initial ideas/colours/themes.�
�
Skills Clinics/training days (Kingsley)�
I have been asked by quite a few people about skills/training days. Does the club have a coaching program? Some have commented about the link on our web page and feel it is just for the serious riders and not for newcomers who just want to have fun but feel lucky just to survive. We have had a fair few new riders at the Summer Series races and most have said that the course and skill level needed is way beyond anything they have done. A few had good things to say after John showed them around the track and gave a few pointers on how to get through a few sections and they went away happy.


Others felt totally smashed and out of their comfort zones after one lap of the novice track. Can we hold a social afternoon ride out at the track for novices to come out and see how to ride the track. Have a few experienced riders to offer tips and instruction on bike set up and riding technique. I was originally thinking of just having a womens skills day but after speaking with most of the newcomers after the Summer series races I think there is a need for something like this for all newcomers.�
Kingsley will do some ground work to get some groups for skils clinics happening in the new year. Jo is happy to instruct sessions.�
�
Epic Committee�
See minutes attached.�
�
�
 








